
114th Oklahoma State Convention of 
the Knights of Columbus 

Instructions for Delegates 

Sunday, April 28, 2019 

                Worthy State Chaplain, Worthy Supreme Representative, Worthy Vice Supreme Master, Worthy State Officers, 
Worthy District Master, Worthy Past State Deputies, Worthy Former District Masters, Worthy General Agent, Worthy 
District Deputies, Worthy Insurance Agents, State Program Director and State Program Chairmen,  Delegates, and 
Brother Knights.   

As the State Warden of the Oklahoma State Council of the Knights of Columbus, it is my honor and privilege to 
welcome you to this Business section of the 114th Convention of the Oklahoma Knights of Columbus.   

As a reminder, admittance to the Business section of this meeting requires a current Knighthood/Third Degree 
membership card which was checked at the beginning of this business section and each time you enter the business 
meeting room.  

Regarding the voting protocol, as State Warden, it is my duty to inform you during this 114th Convention of the 
Oklahoma State Council that: 

Each State Officer, including the Immediate Past State Deputy, is entitled to a voice on the floor and to one vote. 
All other Past State Deputies are entitled to a voice on the floor but have no vote. 

All District Deputies and State Insurance Agents are entitled to a voice on the floor, but have no vote. 

Each Delegate, certified by the Committee on Credentials, is entitled to a voice on the floor and to one vote.  Each 
alternate delegate is entitled to a seat in the convention, but has no voice or vote while the regular certified 
Delegate is present. 

Each subordinate council represented by only one delegate will have only one vote. 

During the votes, it is important that each delegate be seated in his assigned seat so the ballots can be distributed properly.  
Your strict adherence to this request is appreciated and will help the voting go smoothly.  I will now ask that those who 
are not delegates please move to the area behind the delegates. 

Once again, I welcome each one of you to this Business section of this convention.  Please let me know if I can assist you 
in any way.  Thank you. 

Migual Grijalva 
Oklahoma State Council State Warden 



114th Oklahoma State Convention of the 
Knights of Columbus 

Instructions for Nominations 

Saturday, April 27, 2019 

                Worthy State Chaplain, Worthy Supreme Representative, Worthy State Officers, Worthy District Master, 
Worthy Past State Deputies, Worthy Former District Masters, Worthy District Deputies, Worthy Insurance Agents, State 
Program Director, State Membership Director and State Program Chairmen,  Delegates, and Brother Knights.   

As the State Warden of the Oklahoma State Council of the Knights of Columbus, it is my honor and privilege to 
welcome you to this Business section of the 113th Convention of the Oklahoma Knights of Columbus.   

As a reminder, admittance to the Business section of this meeting requires a current Knighthood Degree/Third Degree 
membership card which is checked each time you enter the business meeting room.   

Regarding the nominating protocol, as State Warden, it is my duty to inform you during this 114th Convention of 
the Oklahoma State Council that: 

Each State Officer, including the Immediate Past State Deputy, is entitled to a voice on the floor. 

All other Past State Deputies are entitled to a voice on the floor. 

Each Delegate, certified by the Committee on Credentials, is entitled to a voice on the floor. Each alternate 
delegate is entitled to a seat in the convention, but has no voice while the regular certified Delegate is present. 

During the nominations, it is important that each delegate be seated in his assigned seat so he may be quickly identified by 
the chair.  

Nomination speeches will be limited to three minutes, and seconds will be affirmed from their seats. There will be 
no second nomination speeches.  

 I welcome each one of you to this Business section of this convention. Please let me know if I can assist you in any way. 
Thank you. 

Migual Grijalva
State Warden Oklahoma State Council 


